
G4/PNCC Press Release: 

On July 28th, 2020, the G-4/PNCC Ecumenical Dialogue Group met via Zoom.  This took the place of the 

scheduled in person meeting that was to be held in Manchester, New Hampshire.  Representing the 

Polish National Catholic Church were Prime Bishop Anthony Mikovsky, Bishops John Mack and Paul 

Sobiechowski, Father Senior Robert Nemkovich Jr., and Fathers John Kowalczyk, Scott Lill and Thomas 

Walsh.  G-4 members included Bishops Paul Hewett (Diocese of the Holy Cross - DHC), Walter Grundorf 

(Anglican Province in America - APA), Chandler Jones (APA), and Brian Marsh (Anglican Church in 

America - ACA), and Fathers Robert Bader (DHC), Jonathan Foggin (Anglican Catholic Church - ACC), and 

Christian Tutor (ACA).  Bishop Sobiechowski served as the Dialogue Chairman for this meeting.   

Updates were given by the various churches and the Union of Scranton about recent events within their 

respective communions and to how they have adapted to the ongoing Covid situation.  The Churches 

spoke with a united voice about the marginalization of the Church by the media and various elected 

officials during this pandemic.   The members participating were of one accord affirming that Church is 

absolutely essential for the faithful to live out their Catholic Faith and Sacramental lives: especially 

during this time of anxiety and pandemic.  The dialogue also discussed various ways the Churches can 

continue to grow closer together and achieve the unity that our Lord prayed for His Catholic Church.   

The next meeting of the G4/PNCC Ecumenical Dialogue will take place in January of 2021 to be hosted 

by the G4 Churches.   


